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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
This information note acknowledges the support and work carried out by our colleague 
and friend Dulce Roses, representative of the United States, for her work of more than 
20 years as Coordinator of the MEVA regional communications network technical Task 
Force. 
Strategic 
Objectives: 

• Safety 
• Air Navigation Capacity and Efficiency 

References: • Work and dedication to aviation. 
 
 
1. Introduction 
 
1.1 The implementation groups of the NAM/CAR region are made up of the Member States 
led by a specific rapporteur who is chosen by the States according to their capacity, experience and 
leadership. 
 
1.2 One of these working groups is the MEVA III Regional Communications Network Technical 
Management Group, which is responsible for the technical management of the network, its operational 
management and the implementation of improvements at the regional level. 
 
1.3 The MEVA network began its operations as MEVA I in 1995, having an evaluation in three 
different phases, MEVA I, II and III. In its management for the development of its fourth phase, as the 
Caribbean communications network "CANSNET". 
 
1.4 Mrs. Dulce Roses, in addition to her tasks as a staff member of the Federal Aviation 
Administration (FAA) of the United States, in more than 31 years of work, has also developed as the 
Coordinator of the Technical Management Group of the network of MEVA/TMG telecommunications in 
all the years of its operation, from its beginning until 2021. 
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1.5 Her work and leadership have left a positive impact on our region that will continue for 
many years to come. 
 
1.6 Our colleague and friend, after more than 30 years of work in civil aviation, came to her 
retirement period so we appreciate her hard work, her contribution to aviation, and her leadership at 
MEVA. 
 
1.7 The ICAO NACC Regional Office recognizes and appreciates her work and as our friend, we 
wish her success and happiness in this new stage of her life. 
 
1.8 On behalf of the ICAO NACC Regional Office, her colleagues and friends from the MEVA 
Communications Network Technical Management Group delivered to her in 2021, the plaque attached to 
this note. Congratulations! 
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